March 20, 2019
Workshop
Bonifay, Florida
The Holmes County Board of Commissioners met in a Workshop on the above date with the following
members present: Commissioner Phillip Music, Commissioner Earl Stafford, Commissioner Bobby Sasnett,
Commissioner Brandon Newsom and Commissioner Clint Erickson, Chairman of the Board.
Brandon Young, County Attorney, and David Corbin, Project Director, were present.

Angie Purvee, Deputy Clerk, was present and kept the minutes.

Chairman Erickson called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m. David Corbin, Project Director, led the prayer

and pledge.

Mike Geralds, Interim Building Department Inspector, discussed amending the Building Department fee

schedule and ordinance to mirror the surrounding counties. Discussion of this matter included the following:

e Suggested changes to the language and fees in the ordinance

e Valuation of buildings, plan review fees and inspection fees

e Fee schedule for the surrounding counties

e Interim’s fees for services

e Waiver of fees for storm damage

e Planning and zoning services

e Fees for land use changes and variances

e Mr. Geralds’ wish to continue offering services 2 days per week indefinitely

e Reactivating the Planning Commission to approve land use changes
The Board will review the changes suggested by Mr. Geralds and will schedule a Special Session to discuss

implementing the changes and refilling seats on the Planning Commission.

David Corbin, Project Director, introduced Donna Walsingham who has been employed as the County’s

human resource liaison one day per week.

Chairman Erickson requested the names of the commissioners planning to attend the March 27" meeting
in Tallahassee. The meeting has been scheduled by the lobbyist consultant service to discuss the County’s
legislative appropriations applications. Commissioners Newsom, Sasnett, Music and Erickson plan to attend the

meeting

There being no further business at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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